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O N SEPTEMBER 23, 1984, A WIL- son's Phalarope (Phalaropus tri- 
color) in winter plumage was ob- 

served for about 10 minutes on a mud 

flat at the Chacopata Lagoon on the 
north side of the Araya Peninsula 
(10ø412q, 63ø465V), state of Sucre, in 
northeastern Venezuela. The bird was 

sp•nning round and round feeding in the 
wet mud. On May 17, 1985, a female 
b•rd.in spring plumage was sighted on 
two occasions, observed for 10 and 30 
m•nutes, respectively, and photographed 
swimming and feeding on a fresh water 
pond close to the Chacopata Lagoon. 

P tricolor is known to winter in west- 

ern South America from Peru, Bolivia, 
Paraguay, and Uruguay south through 
Chfie and Argentina, and to occur as 
accidental in interior Brazil (Mato 
Grosso), and casually as far north as 
southern California and southern Texas 

(Meyer de Schauensee 1982; A.O.U. 
1983). The species is considered as 
transient for the Pacific coast and the 

Cauca Valley in Colombia (Meyer de 
Schauensee 1964), and in western Ec- 
uador (Meyer de Schauensee 1982). Ac- 
cording to Bond (1979), vagrant indi- 
viduals were reported for Little Exuma, 
Grand Caiman, Jamaica, Guadeloupe, 
Martinique, and Barbados in the West 
Ind•es. The species is not listed as oc- 

curring in Venezuela nor in Trinidad 
and Tobago (Meyer de Schauensee and 
Phelps 1978; ffrench 1973), but Altman 
and Parrish (1978) reported sight re- 
cords of one individual near Chichiriv- 

iche, state of Falcon, on November 5 
and 7, 1977. 

As far as we know, the present pho- 
tographic evidence represents the first 
confirmed record of Wilson's Phalarope 
for northern South America east of Co- 

lombia. Since the species is considered 
accidental during the boreal winter in 
the Mato Grosso region of Brazil (Meyer 
de Schauensee 1982), the Chacopata 
sightings may represent transient birds 
to and from interior Brazil. One copy 
of the color photograph has been de- 
posited in the Colecci6n Ornitologica 
Phelps in Caracas, and another copy is 
in the Ornithological Collection, De- 
partment of Biological Sciences, Uni- 
versity of Montreal. 

This note is the product of ecological 
research supported by the Natural Sci- 
ences and Engineering Research Coun- 
cil of Canada, the University of Mon- 
treal, and the University of Oriente. 
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